
So a full, busy week as the new year really kicks in.  

Swimming lessons have started for all children in KS2—thank you for your financial support with paying for the 
cost of the transport. I know we have had many conversations with parents about swimming this year, with many 
of you reasonably questioning why your child needs to go swimming at school when they already attend out of 
school swimming lessons. Swimming is a statutory part of the curriculum, which means that by law, all children 
have an entitlement and we have to teach it; we also have to make a statutory assessment about whether a child 
can swim 25m by the end of KS2. We can not, by law, excuse children from swimming on the basis that they ac-
cess lessons outside of school, and we must ensure that every child receives the full curriculum as set out—If your 
child had a maths tutor at home, it wouldn’t be ok for school to not teach maths. Along with swimming, children 
in Years 1 and 6 have also started a programme of gymnastics lessons, led by specialist teachers, and our friends 
at Bedford Blues are back with us to teach rugby in Years 3 and 4. All that, plus the ‘usual’ PE lessons! Elsewhere, 
children in Year 1 have been developing their understanding of number and place value and are beginning to 
work with 2-digit numbers, and Year 6 have visited New York as they start their topic all about the USA (visit cour-
tesy of the VR headsets!).  

Unfortunately, we are seeing a significant increase in the numbers of children who are testing positive for COVID. 
In Year 4, we are having to implement additional measures as the numbers are increasing quite rapidly. Fortu-
nately, no staff have yet tested positive, but I am fairly certain we will start to see staff absences; I’m afraid it’s a 
case of when and not if. Please continue to do everything you do to stay safe and be cautious, and please keep 
your child away from school if they exhibit any signs of illness—we need all of you to make sensible decisions for 
the benefit of our whole school family. High numbers of staff absence will mean classes will close to ALL children, 
including those of you who are key workers; simply put, if I don’t have the staff, I can’t keep classes open and run 
the school safely. Whilst I appreciate the inconvenience you may feel if your child is at home, that inconvenience 
could make all the difference in terms of the wider school family. Thank you! 

One final plea—if you phone the school to report your child’s absence, please could you just leave a message? 
The phones are really busy at the moment and it will help Dawn enormously if she can focus on dealing with the 
COVID-type issues first thing. Your messages are picked up so don’t worry about us missing them! Thank you. 

 

I really hope you all stay safe and well this weekend and are able to rest and relax, 

Maria & all the team at St James’ 

office@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 
head@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 
 

Newsletter 
14th January, 2022 

Be COVID Aware  

Do not come onto school site if you have any 
Coronavirus symptoms, & get tested. Maintain 
social distancing at all times. The symptoms are: 

• High temperature 

• New, continuous cough 

• Loss of or change to sense of smell or 
taste 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=nut+free+school&view=detailv2&adlt=strict&id=1FCC37A0DB258C24A79EA47F8E0A7C7CD226E6B4&selectedIndex=0&ccid=%2fs0igOB2&simid=608017819513456540&thid=OIP.Mfecd2280e076fc9ed7cd216c3e5a85b6o0


Safeguarding 

 

 

 



Term Dates 

 

Saturday, 15th January Closing Date for Starting School 2022 Admissions 

14th-18th February Half Term 

Tuesday, 8th March Y4 Multi-sports event at Westfield School 

Wednesday, 23rd March KS1 multi-sports event at Biddenham School 

   Parents/Teacher meetings 4.00-8.30pm 

Thursday, 31st March Easter Service 2.00pm 

Friday, 1st April  End of Term—own clothes, early finish 1.30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Pupil Governors have recommenced their meetings, and have begun planning lots of exciting activ-
ities for the Spring Term.  

One of the actions they have already taken is a vote; to decide on a charity that they would like to fo-
cus on raising money for this term. The Pupil Governors discussed lots of different charities and then 
voted on which they thought would be the best one to support here at St James. They voted for the 
'Make A Wish' charity, and all Governors were very excited to begin planning fundraisers! If you would 
like to find out more about this charity, please visit the website https://www.make-a-wish.org.uk/
charity 

 

 

Dawn Until Dusk 
 

Great to see everyone back after what we hope was a peaceful and restful break. We would like to thank you for 
your kind gifts we received before Christmas and to say we are enjoying a little snack here and there during the 

session. 
 

We currently have availability across all breakfast clubs. 
After school club is very busy on Wednesdays and Thursdays and places will be offered on a first come basis. 

There are still slots available on Mon, Tue and Fri in the afternoon. 
 

Please be aware that we require at least 24hrs notice for an AdHoc cancellation otherwise this is still chargeable. 
Also please ensure that if your child is unable to attend due to sickness for example you will need to contact the 

club on 07826 100013. 
 

Thank you 
Cathy, Jess and Kelly 

 
Dawn until Dusk Ltd 

4 Warren Court, Lodge Farm, Sandy Lane, Chicksands, Shefford, Bedfordshire, SG17 5QB 
Tel:01234 930505 Mobile:07826100013 Email:info@kidsdawntildusk.co.uk 

https://www.make-a-wish.org.uk/
https://www.make-a-wish.org.uk/
Tel:01234
mailto:info@kidsdawntildusk.co.uk


COVID 

 

 

There is a new flowchart in place, please see attached and ensure that you destroy any 
previous flowcharts.  

 

 

Please continue to: 

• Wear a face covering on site 

• Use the one way system for drop off/pick up 

• Limit the number of people who drop off/pick up—where possible, please don’t bring lots of other 

adults/siblings 

• Email teachers via the school office email account 

• Refer to national guidance regarding testing & isolation 

• Refer to the LA flowchart (there is a new one this term, which will be sent out today; however, this is al-

ready out of date as the Government have reissued advice) 

• Be sensible and cautious—keep your child away from school when they are unwell, even if you think it 

isn’t COVID; there are lots of other viruses circulating and we need to keep those out of school as much 

as possible 

Please start to: 

• Ensure you have a negative LFT site ahead of any visits into school, such as appointments or if helping 

with events 

• Use your child’s Teams accounts to upload your child’s work (rather than sending via the school office) 

 

Gymnastics Club 

There are limited spaces availa-

ble in our Falcon Gymnastics 

Club.  The club runs every Thurs-

day morning, before school 

starting at 8. am.  If you are inter-

ested in your child joining the 

club, please call Dawn in the 

school office.  Places are offered 

on a first come, first serve basis. 



One of our parents has asked us to remind all driv-
ers who use the Village Hall car park that the disa-
bled parking space should only be used by those 
drivers who have a disability. Please remember that 
not all disabilities can be seen. Thank you for your 
consideration. 

Biddenham Tennis Club 

 

We are pleased to announce Woolfy Tennis will be hosting sessions 
at Biddenham Tennis club on weekend mornings.  

We are offering a free trial to any child who is keen to learn, listen 
and enjoy improving their tennis and co-ordination. Beginners are 
also welcome!! 

The sessions will run in blocks to coincide with the school term dates. 
The cost will be £6.50 per session. All children attending will need to 
join and complete a Biddenham tennis club membership form; cost-
ing £8 annually.  

 

Biddenham Tennis Club 

Deep Spinney 

Biddenham 

Bedford 

MK40 4PZ 
 

Please contact us to get your free session booked. Do not turn up 
without booking ahead. 
Coach Jonny Woolf  

jonny@woolfytennis.co.uk                       07880712864  

Recommended by a parent: 

 

I have seen the below from EE that is a 
free phone/ online safety course that 
may be of interest for the future 

https://eephonesmart.co.uk/ 

Totally free and a great resource (in my 
opinion) 

mailto:jonny@woolfytennis.co.uk
https://eephonesmart.co.uk/


The Loop is the parish magazine for Biddenham and Great Denham and  contains updates from local 
organisations, including from time to time St James's church, the parish councils, Biddenham Society, 
Biddenham Gardeners Association, The Friends of the Pond, Biddenham Cricket Club and other clubs 
and societies together with articles of local interest and a comprehensive What's On section. 

The magazine is published by St James's church and the minimum subscription is £10 per year payable 
to the PCC.  You can choose to receive the magazine by email in colour or in hard copy through your 
letterbox in black and white.   


